# THE PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD OF RADNOR TOWNSHIP MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF MAY 9, 2013

**PRESENT:** Fenton Fitzpatrick, Chair; Chris Campbell, Luke Clark, Chuck Madden, Jim Schwartz, Patrick Gillan and Andrew Santillo.

Not present was Michael Glynn and Chris Campbell.

Also Present: Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming, Mark Domenick, Supervisor of Parks and Sewer, John Nagle, Commissioner.

#### PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

## **MINUTES**

On motion duly made and seconded the minutes to the meeting of April 11, 2013 were approved.

## **ANNOUNCEMENTS**

Director, Tammy Cohen, gave the Board announcements of the upcoming events and meetings in Radnor Township per the meeting agenda.

## **NEW BUSINESS**

Nick Macciocca Sportsmanship Awards 2013, two recipients from the Radnor Youth Basketball Program. At the conclusion of the presentation of awards, Tammy Cohen thanked all the Youth Basketball participants, coaches, representatives, volunteers, and schools. Fenton Fitzpatrick gave recognition to the Recreation and Community Programming Department for its accomplishments in 2013.

## **REPORTS**

## **ACTIVITIES REPORT**

Tammy Cohen, Director, gave her monthly report on Recreation for the month of April. Tiffany Hileman, Program Coordinator, gave an update on events that took place in the month of April.

## SHADE TREE COMMISSION - No Report

## SCHOOL BOARD REPORT

Susan Michaelson gave the report for the Radnor Township School Board. She discussed the 2013-2014 preliminary budget process.

## **COMMITTEE REPORTS** – No Report

## **COMMISSIONER'S UPDATE**

John Nagle gave an update on the Willows RFP project. John Nagle also discussed the success of the Wheels of Wayne event that took place on April 21, 2013.

## **EAC**

Luke Clark gave an update on Cowan Rain Garden Installation and the field naturalization project.

## **OLD BUSINESS**

Tammy Cohen, Director, gave an update on the Willows RFP status.

OTHER – None

There being no further business, on motion duly made and seconded, the meeting of the Parks and Recreation Board was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Vera DiMaio, Secretary